SE MILES SE

Market Place, Bingham, Nottingham NG13 8AP



End of Term Letter - 22nd July 2025

Dear Parents,

Today marks the last day of the school year and, for our Year 6s, their last day at our school. As many of you will know from last week's performances, they are a talented group who are setup and ready for the next stage of their education. It is an exciting time for them – full of new opportunities, new friendships and a whole new school to acquaint themselves with. We wish them every success and look forward to hearing all about their achievements.

Today we say goodbye to two of our Teaching Assistants: Tabitha Braithwaite and Francesca Quinn. A huge thank you to both of them for all their hard work supporting the children and I wish them all the very best for the future. I am pleased to say that all of our teachers will be back with us in September – a reminder of classes and teachers for next term in the table below:

2024/25 Class	New Teacher(s)	New Class
Infant School Year 2s	Mrs Broster	3B
	Mr Jennings	3J
3B	Mr Miller	4M
3J	Miss Horsfield	4H
4M	Mrs Alcock & Mrs Chamberlain	5AC
4H	Miss Garbett	5G
5G	Miss Lanagan	6L
5AC	Mrs Tang & Mrs Melhuish	6TM

Have a wonderful, relaxing summer with friends and family. I look forward to seeing everyone at the start of next term on Tuesday 2^{nd} September and will be in touch at the start of that week with new school year information and any changes you need to be aware of.

Best Wishes

Autumn Term Dates

1st September Inset Day – School Closed

 $2^{nd} \; September \quad First \; Day \; of \; Term$

19th September Headteacher Parent Forum

23rd September Year 3 Parents Evening

25th September Dukes Barn Parent Info Meeting

1st October School Photos

w/c 13th Oct Year 6 Dukes Barn Residential

w/c 27th Oct Half Term

6th November Halloween Disco

17th & 19th Nov Y4, Y5 & Y6 Parents Evening

*** Final School Attendance Figures ***

Excellent attendance is vital to success at school. We track attendance closely and celebrate excellent attendance. Our target is for each child to have an attendance figure of at least 95%.

3B	96.7%
3J	97.5%
4H	95.3%
4M	96.4%
5AC	96.4%
5G	97.0%
6L	96.9%
6M	95.2%
All	96.3%

Thank you to parents for all your hard work getting your children to school each and every day. Special shout out to 3J for having the best attendance this year!

James Evelyn

Headteacher, Robert Miles Junior School

James Erely

*** Summer Reading Challenge ***

The 2025 Summer Reading Challenge is now live! Last year over 8,000 Nottinghamshire children took part.

Recent research shows that only I in 3 children and young people now enjoy reading, a drop of 33% since 2005. The library – and the school – are on a mission to change this and need your help! Please encourage your child to take part in the Summer Reading Challenge.

How it works:

- Children can sign up at any Nottinghamshire Inspire library, where they will receive a special collector's sticker booklet.
- Children borrow and read 6 library books of their choice logging their reading to earn stickers to complete the sticker booklet.
- Library staff and volunteers are on hand to talk to children about the books they have read.
- Children who complete the Challenge in libraries receive a certificate and a medal.

